
News from the NW Synod 9th November 2016 

 

Reminder: please can serving Ministers register for the Ministers day 16th November  
 

 

1: Moderators Snapshot  

2: Daily Devotions 

3: In the footsteps of the radical Jesus  

4: Vacancy: Convenor of the Synod Pastoral Committee 

5: Vacancies: Convenors for Lancashire, Central and South Area Pastoral 

6: Ministers’ Day 16th November 2016 

7: Welcoming Refugees and Asylum Seekers Conference Registration, Sat, 19 Nov 

2016 at 09:00 | Eventbrite   

8: Manchester City of Sanctuary Maternity Services Conference - Friday 18th Nov at 

Salford University Midwifery Department – FREE 

9: FareShare – fighting hunger, tackling food waste 

10: URC Windermere Centre - Spiritual Direction 

11: INVITATION: Our Faith - Our Planet conference 14 Nov 2016 

12: Macclesfield & Bollington United Reformed Church Park Green, Macclesfield SK11 
7NA - Christmas Tree Festival - December 8th - 10th 

13: Chorley United Reformed Church 

14: Hello! 

15: Wharton & Cleggs Lane Church & Community Centre 

16: Are you, or do you know young people, of Year 10/S3 school age?  

17: Lay Preachers weekend 

18: Remembrance Day 

19: Reading the Christmas Story today. Angels, a virgin, a manger and a star?! 



1: Moderators Snapshot In May I enjoyed leading worship with the folk at The Church at the 
Centre at Tonge Moor. As they celebrated their 10th 
anniversary we reflected on the lectionary Psalm 97 
and a focus on verse 11 (The Message translation by 
Eugene Peterson): 
"Light-seeds are planted in the souls of God’s people, 
  Joy-seeds are planted in good heart-soil." 
Within the service we planted Russian Giant 
sunflower seeds. I am grateful to Sue for this 
wonderful picture that showed just how tall the 
sunflowers could growth. The world needs those 
"light-seeds" within God's people to see lives 
transformed, and for communities to experience the 
justice, joy and peace of the Kingdom of God.  
Please pray for: - 
 

 the world as (whatever your political views) it 
comes to terms with the election today of Mr Trump 
as the next US president 
 

 for the “light-seeds” to be planted and rooted in 
the lives of God’s People that we will grow in 
discipleship as we walk more closely with Jesus as 
individuals and as Christian communities 

 
 

 for the light of our congregations within the Synod to plant seeds of the Gospel in the 
communities where they are – please think of the 3 nearest URC congregations to you and pray 
particularly for their life and witness as part of God’s mission in their localities 

 for God’s people to be renewed by the joy of the Gospel, and equipped for works of service in 
response to God’s love in Christ for all people 

 

 

 

2: Daily Devotions A new series of Daily Devotions will be sent out by email from the First 

Sunday of Advent.  These are being compiled by Andy Braunston and have been written by writers from 

across the URC.  Each day a reading, short reflection and prayer will be sent to those people who sign up 

for them.  The series will continue for everyday of the year.  You can sign up for them by going to this 

address:  http://tinyurl.com/URCDailyDevotions 

 

 

 

 

http://tinyurl.com/URCDailyDevotions




4: Vacancy: Convenor of the Synod Pastoral Committee The Synod needs to appoint a 

new Convenor for the Synod Pastoral Committee (following the appointment of Brian Jolly as Synod 

Clerk).  

Who might fulfil this role? Please give this matter your prayerful consideration.  

 

The job description for the post is below.  

 

If you have in mind someone who you believe has the necessary experience and gifts, and you would 

like to nominate them, please contact the Synod Clerk by email giving the name of the person you wish 

to nominate together with a short statement explaining why you consider the nominee suitable for the 

post. Nominations may be made with, or without, the consent of the nominee. 

 

If you believe you have the necessary experience and gifts and wish to make a self-nomination, please 

contact the Synod Clerk by email with a short statement explaining why you consider you are suitable 

for the post. 

 

If, before making a nomination, you wish to discuss the details of the job description, please contact the 

Synod Clerk in the first instance. 

 

The closing date for nominations for this post is Friday 25 November.       

 

The Synod Clerk can be contacted by email: clerk@nwsynod.org.uk  

 

The Synod Executive will appoint a Nominating Group to consider the nominations. This group, having 

considered all nominations and accompanying statements, will produce a shortlist and meet with those 

on that list. If so minded, the group will nominate, to the Synod Executive Committee, one person to fill 

the vacancy. If the Executive Committee supports the nomination it will transmit it to the next Synod 

Meeting for decision. If the Nominating Group cannot make a nomination, or the Synod Executive 

Committee does not support the nomination of the Nominating Group, the Synod Clerk will be asked to 

re-advertise the vacancy. 

 

Synod Pastoral Committee Convenor -  job description 

 

1) Agree dates for meetings of the committee with members (the committee usually meets 4 times 
annually) 
 

2) Prepare and circulate agendas for committee meetings, consulting with members and others as 
appropriate, and ensure that relevant papers are circulated beforehand 

 

3) Chair meetings of the committee  
(Minutes of the meetings are normally prepared by one of the members) 

 

4) Review the draft minutes and circulate them to members  
 

mailto:clerk@nwsynod.org.uk


5) Attend to tasks as requested by the committee 
 

6) Ensure that others members attend to tasks as requested by the committee  
 

7) Prepare and present reports of the work of the committee for the synod meeting 
 

8) Serve as a member of the synod meeting 
 

9) Attend to tasks as requested by the synod meeting 
 

10) Liaise with, support and advise convenors of area pastoral committees as appropriate 
 

11) Serve as a member of the area pastoral committees, and attend these meetings when 
possible/necessary (there are 4 area pastoral committees, each of which meets, 4 - 6 times 
annually) 

 

12) Serve as a member of the synod executive committee (the committee usually meets 4 times 
annually) 

 

13) Prepare and present reports of the work of the committee for the synod executive committee 
 

14) Attend to tasks as requested by the synod executive committee 
 

15) Represent the synod executive committee to the committee 
 

16) Liaise with, support and advise the synod moderator as appropriate 
 

 

5: Vacancies: Convenors for Lancashire, Central and South Area Pastoral 

Committees The Synod needs to appoint new Convenors for Lancashire, Central and South Area 

Pastoral Committees (with effect from March 2017).  

Who might fulfil these role? Please give this matter your prayerful consideration.  

 

A generic job description for these posts is below. (These may be tweaked slightly to fit the particular 

circumstances of an Area).  

 

If you have in mind someone who you believe has the necessary experience and gifts, and you would 

like to nominate them, please contact the Synod Clerk by email giving the name of the person you wish 

to nominate together with a short statement explaining why you consider the nominee suitable for the 

post. Nominations may be made with, or without, the consent of the nominee. 

 

If you believe you have the necessary experience and gifts and wish to make a self-nomination, please 

contact the Synod Clerk by email with a short statement explaining why you consider you are suitable 

for the post. 



 

If, before making a nomination, you wish to discuss the details of the job description, please contact the 

Synod Clerk in the first instance. 

 

The closing date for nominations for these posts is Friday 2 December.       

 

The Synod Clerk can be contacted by email: clerk@nwsynod.org.uk  

 

For each post the Synod Executive will appoint a Nominating Group to consider the nominations. The 

Nominating Group, having considered all nominations and accompanying statements for the post, will 

produce a shortlist. The Nominating Group will meet with those on the shortlist and, if so minded, 

nominate to the Synod Executive Committee one person to fill the vacancy. If the Executive Committee 

supports the nomination it will transmit it to the next Synod Meeting for decision. If the Nominating 

Group cannot make a nomination, or the Synod Executive Committee does not support the nomination 

of the Nominating Group, the Synod Clerk will be asked to re-advertise the vacancy. 

 
Area Pastoral Committee Convenor -  job description 

 

17) Agree dates for meetings of the committee with members (the committee usually meets 6 times annually) 
 

18) Prepare and circulate agendas for committee meetings, consulting with members and others as 
appropriate, and ensure that relevant papers are circulated beforehand 

 

19) Chair meetings of the committee  
(Minutes of the meetings are normally prepared by one of the members) 

 

20) Review the draft minutes and circulate them to members  
 

21) Attend to tasks as requested by the committee, including visits to local churches and liaison with synod 
officers and other synod committees 

 

22) Ensure that others members attend to tasks as requested by the committee  
 

23) Prepare and present reports of the work of the committee for the synod pastoral committee and the 
synod meeting 

 

24) Serve as a member of the synod pastoral committee (which normally meets 4 times annually) and the 
synod meeting (in the spring and autumn) 

 

25) Attend to tasks as requested by the synod pastoral committee and the synod meeting 
 

26) Liaise with, support and advise the synod moderator as appropriate 
 

27) Offer leadership to the committee in its fulfilment of its functions and responsibilities 
 

28) Share with other officers in ‘officer action’, as appropriate and necessary, between committee meetings 
 

 

mailto:clerk@nwsynod.org.uk


6: Ministers’ Day 16th November 2016 a reminder to serving Ministers to please book on the 

Ministers’ day which is taking place on the 16th November at Barton Grange Hotel 746-768 Garstang 

Road, Barton, Preston, PR3 5AA. Please email admin@nwsynod.org.uk or call the office on 0161 789 

5583 to register your place and let us know of any dietary requirements before Friday! Registration and 

Coffee starts at 10am and departure at 4pm.  

 

 

7: Welcoming Refugees and Asylum Seekers Conference Registration, Sat, 19 Nov 

2016 at 09:00 | Eventbrite  Manchester Diocese + Manchester Greater Together welcoming refugees 

conference https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/welcoming-refugees-and-asylum-seekers-conference-

registration-27599182899?aff=eioscfrmshrefabk&ref=eioscfrmshrefabk 

 

 

8: Manchester City of Sanctuary Maternity Services Conference - Friday 18th Nov at 

Salford University Midwifery Department – FREE The conference organisers, who are midwives, 

are keen to welcome and hear from churches wanting to or currently working with people seeking 

sanctuary who are pregnant, mothers and refugees or asylum seeking.  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/city-of-sanctuary-maternity-in-manchester-seeking-sanctuary-tickets-

27663405992?ref=estw 

 

 

9: FareShare – fighting hunger, tackling food waste we are again looking for volunteers to 

be heroes against UK hunger this December and collect food that is crucial in helping to provide 

nutritionally balanced meals for people in need.  

Volunteers play such an important role in ensuring we are able to collect as many donations as possible. 

We are looking for volunteers to make the gift of just 3 hours of their time to collect donations from 

Christmas shoppers in your local Tesco on either the 1st, 2nd or 3rd of December.  

A word from the Cosy Crow Community Café “some people are in dire circumstances and are incredibly 

grateful that they have a hot meal and someone to talk to, because it’s not just about the food. Put a 

person to that can of potatoes or bag of rice donated at the neighbourhood food collection, know that 

it’s being cooked with love and eaten with gratitude.”  - Lola 

Don’t forget that you can volunteer with friends, family, work colleagues, a sports team, your knitting 

circle or running club too! Spread the word, and let’s be heroes against UK hunger!  

www.fareshare.org.uk/heroes-against-hunger 
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10: URC Windermere Centre - Spiritual Direction 

Wednesday 7th – Saturday 10th December 2016 with Mark Argent. 

Spiritual Direction is often spoken of as something more associated with Catholic and Anglican 

traditions. Someone from the URC training in spiritual direction or attending a conference is likely to be 

in a small minority. Yet there are things in the Reformed tradition which look remarkably like 'spiritual 

direction by another name', ranging from the model of ministry in Richard Baxter's The Reformed Pastor 

to what we tend to talk of as pastoral care.ΟWe'll bring together people who give direction, people who 

would like to explore training in this area, people who receive direction, and people who are wondering 

about looking for a spiritual director. The aim is not to propose a URC-specific model of spiritual 

direction, but rather to explore spiritual direction in a Reformed context. That's both about exploring 

the riches we bring to the ecumenical encounter, and naming some of our strengths in a way which 

makes it easier to receive from others.ΟThis is run as a group event, using group process and drawing on 

the encounters which happen between people in sessions and social time. There will also be times of 

silence and experiences of giving and receiving spiritual direction, and reflecting on the process.ΟIt's 

likely to be helpful (though not essential) to include walking in the prayer experience, so it's worth 

bringing waterproofs.ΟOn previous occasions, this event has been enriched by having some participants 

from outside the URC, so ecumenical friends will be most welcome.ΟMark Argent is the Editor of 

Encounter, the Magazine of the URC Retreats Group, and is a non-serving Elder at St Columba’s URC 

Cambridge.  

Please click on the link below 

Pay What You Can.Ο 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://windermereurc.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2015/06/Pay-What-You-Can-FAQs.pdf


11: INVITATION: Our Faith - Our Planet conference 14 Nov 2016 The Dean of Manchester 

is hosting an inter-faith climate change conference entitled ‘Our Faith – Our Planet’ at Manchester 

Cathedral on Monday 14 November 2016 from 9.00am-3.30pm. While of general interest, this 

conference will be of most relevance to people with responsibility for or influence over buildings/ places 

of worship.  

For more information and to register for your FREE tickets please click on the invitation below or visit 

the Eventbrite website at http://tinyurl.com/j8wzda7 

 

http://tinyurl.com/j8wzda7
http://tinyurl.com/j8wzda7


12: Macclesfield & Bollington United Reformed Church Park Green, Macclesfield SK11 

7NA - Christmas Tree Festival - December 8th - 10th 

8th  10.00 am Children’s choirs singing carols at the opening 
 2.00pm Stories among the Trees, visit from Father Christmas 
 3.30pm Festive Accordion Music with John Jones 
 
9th  11:00am Stories among the Trees, visit from Father Christmas 

3.30pm Recorders at Christmas (The Macclesfield branch of the Society of Recorder Players) 
 
10th  10.00am Stories among the Trees, visit from Father Christmas 
 7.30pm Bollington Brass Band Concert (Tickets £8:00 from 01625 576367) 
 

 

Further information is available from Barbara Davis, Secretary, on 07979 570175. 
 

 

13: Chorley United Reformed Church In the sleepy Town of Chorley where our youth say 

"Nothing ever happens" we are proving them wrong! 

Our Church has caused many worries over the last 220 years because of subsidence, and bowing walls, 

and our children's play area is the latest to start it's downward trend. 



Fifty years after it was built in 1792 the single brick walls which were almost certainly built on rubble 

foundations started to bow outwards. The walls were then encased in brick walls built on either side but 

before long they were bowing again so buttresses were added to support them.  

And so it goes on and on and the walls are still moving as shown by the gaps between the balcony and 

the walls and so we called in experts. They identified that we had a shallow coal mine underneath the 

buildings which together with the foundations' were probably responsible for the "sinking feeling" we 

were experiencing! 

After many meetings with Elders and the Church, it was decided that repairing was going to cost an 

enormous amount and we would still have the maintenance of a very old building. The decision was 

then made to rebuild. 

To do this on our own site on our own was financially impossible and so we started looking for a partner 

to build a block of flats for social housing and we also talked to Chorley BC because on our own it was 

still looking to be a non-viable proposition 

After 18 months we are starting to make progress and it's now looking like a distinct possibility that we 

have identified an alternative site of sufficient size, and that we may be able to build a Church that we 

can be proud of 

So, watch this space! 

 

14: Hello! Thank you for giving me this opportunity to introduce myself. I'm Rach Collins and I work 

for SCM (the Student Christian Movement) as the North West Regional Development Worker. My post is 

partly funded from the URC’s Vision 2020 Fund and my region spans from Chester to Carlisle and the sea 

at Liverpool to the edge of Lancashire at the Pennines which I think altogether is 13 institutions across 

11 cities / large towns. I’m based at St Peter’s House, Manchester and generally spend a day a week at 

the SCM Headquarters in Birmingham. Since starting in September, I've been getting around the North 

West, meeting with church ministers, chaplains and students as well as supporting the SCM Manchester 

group. You can read more of my adventures on the blog at http://www.movement.org.uk/blogs/rach-

collins   

I'd love to find new ways to help the URC in the North West grow its connection to students, support 

churches and young people looking towards university, as well as the current students you have in your 

congregations already. If you are interested in finding out more please get in touch with me via 

rach@movement.org.uk or call me on 07392320647.    

Two dates for your diaries:  

19th February is Student Sunday and very soon resources for that will be available to help you pray for 

students all over the world. Check out http://www.movement.org.uk/resources/student-sunday for 

more details. 

10th -12th March. "Called to be...?" A gathering of SCM members, students and friends. More details in 

due course can be found here http://www.movement.org.uk/events/scm-gathering-manchester  

Looking forward to meeting and working with many of you.       Rach Collins 

http://www.movement.org.uk/blogs/rach-collins
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15: Wharton & Cleggs Lane Church & Community Centre 26 November Christmas Fayre 

between 11.00 am and 2.00 pm.  Lots of stalls and lovely refreshments. 

1 December new “Care, Craft and Chat Group” 12.30 - 3.00 pm all levels of crafters welcome.  

 

15 December 7.30 p.m. Concert – “Integra Brass & Millennium Chapel Gospel Choir” Tickets £6 each 

available from Keith Mann 01942 896710 – keith.mann.astley@talktalk.net 

 

 

16: Are you, or do you know young people, of Year 10/S3 school age?  The URC Youth 
Assembly is annual event, run by the United Reformed Church, providing an excellent opportunity for 
Pilots to meet with young people from across the URC, delve into God’s word, reflect and discuss 
important topics and share together in worship. Youth Assembly is for all young people aged 14-25 
associated in any way with the United Reformed Church. 
 
The URC Youth Assembly will next meet from 27 – 29 January 2017, at Whitemoor Lakes, Staffordshire, 
to focus on ‘Feasts and Festivals: We’re All Invited’. 
 
Whether you’ve just found out about the Assembly or been involved for years, are exploring your faith 
or strong in your beliefs, this event is for YOU, so make sure you sign-up soon... 
 
You can do this online at http://www.urc.org.uk/urcya or by e-mailing children.youth@urc.org.uk. 
Please do so as early as possible to avoid disappointment. 
 
Once you've signed-up, remember to check your e-mails regularly and keep visiting this page for more 
information on what will be happening during the event, how to submit a resolution for Assembly to 
discuss and consider, how to select workshops and much more. 
 
We look forward to welcoming you to Youth Assembly. We are all, truly, invited! 
 
WE already have 6 young people signed up - it would be great to have many more; the Synod will pay for 
the cost of the conference - you just have to get yourselves there! (And there'll be a free coach from the 
local station - details will be in your attendance pack). 
 
 

 

17: Lay Preachers weekend The Lay Preachers and Worship Leaders met together for the 
weekend at the Windermere Centre at the end of October. This year the focus was on Prayer 
and we were very pleased that Jan Berry could be with us to lead the sessions. Lawrence Moore 
once again led our Bible Studies. We had a very inspiring weekend and ended with creating 
Prayer Stations or Prayer Walks.  Carol Sutcliffe 
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18: Remembrance Day Rather last minute but this resource might be of use to some : SPCK have 

just published a Remembrance Resource from it on their 

website:http://spckpublishing.co.uk/blog/2016/11/diddy-disciples-remembrance-day-resource/ 

 

 

19: Reading the Christmas Story today. Angels, a virgin, a manger and a star?! 

Can we believe the Christmas story in the 21st century? 

Or do we throw the wonder of this baby out with, if not the 

bathwater, the straw from the stable (which isn’t in the gospel 

anyway)? 

Come to engage with Rev Rosalind Selby, principal of Northern 

College, as she discusses the relevance of the Christmas story 

for us today. 

Thursday 1st December, 7-30 for 7-45 start. 

Tickets £2, for sale on the door or 

E mail atermie@yahoo.com 

Providence U R C, Mellor Road, New Mills,  

SK22 4DP 

Rosalind Selby is a URC minister and Principal of Northern 

College, Manchester. She is the author of The Comical Doctrine, 

which asks questions about the truth of Biblical narratives, and 

is a tutor of Biblical Studies at Northern College. 

 

http://spckpublishing.co.uk/blog/2016/11/diddy-disciples-remembrance-day-resource/

